High School Principal's Report to the Board 1/11/16

- 1. Finals were completed Friday and the new semester starts tomorrow. Having finals after Winter Break has presented some challenges that we will address next year as we look at having 2-3 days before they begin after we return. Report cards will be sent this week after grades are finalized.
- 2. 8th grade registration will begin in February. We hope to add more transition time with the 8th grade to help them become even more acclimated as they come to the high school next year. Early registration will help us determine staff needs and changes for next fall.
- 3. We have a number of students participating in internships at local industries and business this semester through the Career Learning Link and CTE programming. I anticipate them coming to speak to you at a future meeting about their experiences.
- 4. We have begun our transition with Brad Schmitt and will be adding him to our PBIS committee to help create a seamless process with his work and the work he did for the committee at the middle school. Students have responded very well to him at events in the last week.
- 5. The Building Leadership Team is receiving positive feedback on the intervention program we have implemented this year, adding 30 minutes of intervention time a week. We will be exploring whether we want to expand this for next year.

Submitted by Sarah Updegraff